Minutes May 2009 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


May 20, 2009
Time:


9:00 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Erika Alperin

John Burt

Bob Broadhurst 

Allen Jokinen
Deborah Osborne
Tom Pendleton

Bruce Cohen

Absent:

Stephen M. McMullin
Steve Mills
Stephen Phillips
Secretary’s Minutes.  Allen Jokinen’s draft minutes of the April meeting had already been distributed for review and comments via email.
Treasurer’s Reports.  Steve Mills’ draft report was discussed by the Board.  The financial status of the Center seems satisfactory.  We may be able to purchase a couple of pieces of larger equipment this year.

Revision of By-Laws.  Our current by-laws have been in place for some time.  Some updating is indicated.  John Burt has been carefully reviewing the by-laws.  He and Bob Broadhurst will come up with suggested revisions.

Meeting with GSA.  Bob and Bruce Cohen recently met with Jim Kelleher and Michael Franzese of GSA to discuss a number of space issues.

Due to the offices above and beside us, there is essentially nothing that can be done regarding the air circulation.  GSA is obtaining estimates for repainting and installing new flooring in the Center!  GSA will pay for a basic floor.  We would have to pay for anything above that.  Interestingly, some movers recently visited the Center.  This was apparently in connection with an estimate for new flooring (the Center equipment would have to be moved out of the way and then back into place).

Classes Outside.  The Board discussed at length the possibility of holding classes outside during good weather.  There were concerns expressed regarding safety (including standing water).  Bruce will draft an additional waiver for students willing to attend classes outside.

Staffing.  We may have a new Yoga instructor for a new or existing class.  The Center will continue to have two volunteer instructors.  The Center will be unstaffed on Fridays (which is a very slow and light use day).  
In the future, we will avoid having two interns in the Center on the same days.  There will be no intern this summer.

Board Membership.  Stephen M. McMullin has been unable to attend a number of meetings.  Subsequently, Stephen resigned from the Board.  We will not fill his vacancy until the next election.

Utilitization Report.  One of the interns developed a report of members with low or no use of the Center.  The intention is to contact these members to determine the reason for this and to encourage greater use.

Biggest Loser Contest.  Unfortunately, due to low participation, the contest was cancelled.  As it turned out, only six participants signed up.  Their fees were returned.

We will repeat the contest in September or January (with all the New Year’s resolutions).  The next time, we will not require that participants be a member of the Center.  Last year, this was not a requirement and the contest was a great success.
Improved Web Site.  As reported earlier, Geraldo Salazar has been working on enhancements to our web site.  The new site was subsequently shared with the Board for their review and suggestions.

Respectfully submitted,
Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for May 20th – 9 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report
· Bruce’s Updates (Membership, Equipment, Staff, Contests)

· Unfinished Business
· Web Projects 

· Revision of By Laws

· New Business
· Meeting with GSA on 04/24/09 regarding carpet & paint

· Conducting classes outside the fitness center

· Announcements
